


STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE:  April 7, 2022       
 
RE: 2222 N. Roosevelt Blvd (application #TP2022-0007) 
 
FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On March 11, 2022, an application was submitted for Conceptual Landscape 
Plan approval for a major modification to an existing minor development 
plan to add another office structure on the property.    
 
In 2019, a minor development plan with tree removal was approved to 

redevelop the property. The property was developed and became the Gulf 
Atlantic Bank which opened in 2020. Unfortunately, the property did not 
receive a proper CO as per City code for development plans which requires 
a landscape inspection. In November 2021, the modification was reviewed 
by the City Development Review Committee (DRC).  At this time it was 
noted that an open tree removal permit still existed on the property and the 
installed landscaping had never been inspected for compliance to the 
existing minor development plan. Representatives for the applicant were 
then asked to submit an as built landscape plan to be used for an 
inspection.   
 
A landscape inspection was done and notes were sent to the 
representatives on January 25, 2022.  The inspection documented that 
trees had been planted that allow for closure of the tree removal permit.  
One Gumbo Limbo tree was missing from the installed landscaping as was 
some shrubs in different areas of the property.  The missing items have 
been incorporated into the updated landscape plan that was submitted on 
March 11, 2022.  All landscape work will be completed at one time at the 
completion of the construction of the new building.  
 
The Conceptual Landscape Plan review is for the proposed new building 

area.  New landscaping will be installed around the building and along the 
interior driveway and parking areas.  The plan consists of 70% native 
vegetation and the tree species are appropriate for the area.  No regulated 
trees are being directly impacted by the work but an existing strip of shrubs 
will be removed.   
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